	School Council

Minutes 

2 Apr 19
Welcome
Year 1 Logan
Year 2 Neda
Year 3 Not Present
Year 4 Kyle
Year 5 Finley
Year 6 Maddy, Chloe  



	 End of Spring Term Round Up
Mr Clay, Headteacher Of Church Lane Primary and Nursery School, attended the School Council meeting to answer the questions and suggestions that have been raised throughout the Spring Term.

Create a Year 7 at Church Lane.

· this suggestion is not allowed due to Government Education rules.
Pupils allowed to wear non-uniform on their birthdays.
· After discussions it was decided that although this might seem like a good idea, it could lead to pupils being singled out. Other children whose birthdays fall on weekends and holidays would miss out. 

Pupils allowed to have pancakes on pancake day.
· This was considered a good idea, but would have to wait until next year as Shrove Tuesday has already passed for this year.

Reception and Key Stage One to be able to sit where they wish during carpet time.

· This is a class teachers’ decision and should be discussed with them. However, it was pointed out that carpet spaces are set to prevent unwanted behaviour by some children.
Across school Math competition. 

· This was considered a good idea.  School Council and Head girl to organise, possibly in June’s go up day.

Provide a sink with water facilities and paper towels in Year 6 classroom.

· Year 6 classroom was once an IT suite.  When the area was converted into a classroom, it was ascertained that due to the electricity lay out and the room dynamics it was not possible to add a water supply in that area.  However, it will be asked if the caretaking staff can provide paper towels.  This might prove difficult as paper towels throughout school are being replaced by hot air dryers.
Some children mentioned about a small number of children’s lunchtime behaviour.
· Mr Clay asked what the issues were and what year groups were involved.  Because of concerns voiced by the School Council, the year groups have been split into designated areas in the playground.  Years 5 and 6 each have half of the field.  Years 3 and 4 have the front hard standing.  Year 2 have the Mugger and Year 1 and Reception use the rest of the back area.

· It was suggested that the Head girls and Prefects teach the younger children how to play the old games ie hopscotch.

· There will be a Staff meeting to reinforce new rules and consequences for playground lunchtime play.  


	Thank You
The School Council thanked Mr Clay for coming to speak to them and answering some of their questions, concerns and suggestions.



	

	

	Next Meeting

After the Easter Break


